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  For the last several years if you go into the 360 Hardware & Rental on Friday or 

Sunday, you will be greeted by the Welcoming Dog Hazel, a lovable brown pit bull 

mix. She will walk throughout the store with you until a new person comes and then 

she moves on to welcome them.  The staff of 360 Hardware & Rental are also very 

friendly and helpful. 

 

Please see 360 HARDWARE, continued on page 6. 

Business Focus 

360 Hardware & Rental 

By Danny Clark 

  On November 14th, the King William 

Economic Development Association 

held a New Business Workshop. 

Meeting organizer Kenny Holderide 

owner of Work Ready in Aylett, 

said,  “The purpose of the meeting is to 

help anyone wishing to start a business 

in King William find resources available 

to them." 

  Those attending the meeting had a 

chance to hear and ask questions from 

King William Commissioner of 

Revenue, Sally Pearson, Director of the 

Economic Development Association 

Ron Etta, Crystal Chewing of Schools 

and Barnett, John Turnage with Va. 

Capital, Ed Moren with the EDA and 

Danny Clark with the Country Courier 

Newspaper. 

  With the anticipated growth coming to 

King William there will be new 

opportunities for start-up businesses and 

entrepreneurs. “The County has an open-

door policy to anyone needing 

information on starting their own 

business here in the county,’’ said Ron 

Et ta ,  Dir ec tor  o f  Eco no mic 

Development. 

Danny Clark explains the benefits of 

advertising in the Country Courier 

EDA’s New Business 

Workshop 

Kathy Campbell  

KWHS Inducts New National Honor Society Members 

The new members of the King William High School National Honor Society. 

By Gene Campbell 
  King William High School recently inducted 24 new members into its National Honor Society program.  The program is a student-run 

organization in which students plan fundraisers and community service projects.                    Please see HONOR SOCIETY, continued on page 9. 
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  Don’t Miss Another Issue! 
 

If you are not receiving 

t h e  C o u n t r y 

Courier and you 

live outside the 

community, you can 

subscribe for an Annual 

Rate of $30.00 (includes 

postage) and keep up with the latest 

news from King William and King 

and Queen counties.   

Publisher’s Message 
 

8014 Lee Davis Road, Mechanicsville ●746-8665 

A 120 Year  

Tradition of Caring 

 Bennett Funeral Home was established in 1897 to serve the needs of 

Richmond families.  Since then, this locally owned and operated business has con-

tinued to serve the community with its unique combination of caring and conven-

ience. 

 This tradition of excellence  can be seen in the four beautiful chapels lo-

cated throughout the Richmond area: centrally located on Cutshaw Avenue in the 

city, on Broad Street Road past Innsbrook,  serving the Hanover-Mechanicsville 

area on Lee-Davis Road and Chesterfield Chapel on Ashbrook Pkwy. in Chester-

field. All four facilities are under the personal direction of Charles D. Morehead, 

President. 

 In a time of need, you can turn to Bennett Funeral Home with trust and 

confidence.  It serves families of all faiths with personal service, before, during, 

and after.  There is a long tradition of professionalism and caring. 

 One way in which Bennett cares for families, is by offering a convenient 

and personalized pre-need program.  Through this program pre-need planning, you 

can spare your loved ones the burden of making decisions at an emotional time.  

Call Bennett Funeral Home at 746-8665 to schedule a pre-planning consultation.

BENNETT funeral home 

Caring Since 1897 

Honoring Donald Robertson's  

Colonial School 
By Julie Minor 

  Mr. Peter Meyerhof, a historian, thought that 

it was important to commemorate Donald 

Robertson's school with a marker that explains 

its great importance. He read everything he 

could about Robertson and his school, 

including much material from the K&Q 

Historical Society library and archives. He 

conveyed that he mentioned his goal when he 

visited the Museum about two years ago. 

Meyerhof wrote the text for a highway marker 

that was approved by the Virginia Department 

of Historical Resources. He agreed to sponsor 

and fund the marker.  

  The marker was unveiled on Saturday, 

August 17 at the junction of Newtown Road 

(Rt. 721) and Sorghum Road (Rt. 660) near the 

location of the old Owenton post office (no 

longer standing).  

The marker reads: 

Donald Robertson’s School 

  Donald Robertson (1717-1783), born and 

educated in Scotland, established a private 

boarding school on his farm two miles 

southwest of here by 1758. Among his students 

were James Madison, fourth president of the 

United States and “Father of the Constitution,” 

and Brig. Gen. George Rogers Clark, militia 

commander in the Old Northwest during the 

Revolutionary War. Madison attended the 

school between the ages of 11 and 16 and later 

described Robertson as “a man of extensive 

learning, and a distinguished Teacher.” 

Instructing both boys and girls, Robertson 

provided a classical education influenced by 

the Scottish Enlightenment. He operated his 

highly respected school for at least 15 years. 

  The Museum website has an online exhibit on 

Donald Robertson's school and the K&Q 

Historical Society archaeological investigation 

that can be accessed 

at kingandqueenmuseum.org/donald-robertsons

-school/.  

 

 

Photos 

courtesy K&Q 

Historical 

Society. 

Archaeological remains of the school. 

  I know many of you will be cooking your Thanksgiving meal this Thursday. Family 

and friends will be coming by to enjoy the food and the time together. We are so 

blessed to enjoy Thanksgiving and all the things it means to us. Our homes will be 

filled with wonderful smells and love as friends and family arrive. This is an 

important tradition. I can remember this was the only time my mother would not 

except any excuse for not being able to make it to her home on Thanksgiving Day. 

What I would give to see her again as she welcomed us to her home for a meal to 

remember. Now it’s time for us to keep that tradition alive with our children and 

grandchildren.  I wish for you and your family a healthy and happy Thanksgiving. 

Don’t forget to give thanks for the many blessing we have in our lives. 
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Equine Talk Sponsored by: 

360 Hardware and T-Town Tack  

  A silent auction will be held at 360 Hardware from November 23 to December 11 on 

this Afghan donated by Jerusalem Christian Church to benefit King William 

Emergency Ministry. The Afghan, made by Mildred Woody will go to the highest 

bidder during the display period.  

  Stop by 360 Hardware and place a bid. King William Emergency Ministry is an all 

volunteer local organization that helps families with emergency needs. 

Afghan on Display at 360 Hardware To 

Benefit King William Emergency Ministry 

  Leave “Pretty” 

  on the Porch 
 

By Allen Brintley and “Pip” 

 

  That’s what my Grandpa 

used to say about his hunting 

dogs. I guess he meant that he 

cared more about how good 

they were at hunting rather 

than how good they looked 

while doing it. I used to ask 

him about a certain dog and he 

would reply “That dog won’t 

even chase a biscuit!” It’s like 

the old saying that good looks 

will only get you so far.  

  The same thing could be said 

about horses and mules. A lot 

of old farmers cared more 

about how well an animal 

could pull a plow or wagon 

rather than their looks. We 

don’t use them as much today 

to work because of modern 

technology, so most of our 

horses and mules are for 

pleasure only. We do have 

shows that can simulate how 

well they perform at certain 

things like cutting cows out of 

a herd or their athletic ability 

at jumping or pulling.  

  I enjoy watching people 

show their animals and the 

amazing things they can do. 

Fall is a good time for trail 

riding and working with your 

animals to teach them new 

things. Enjoy the cooler days 

and stay safe. 

  Pip and I have so much to be 

thankful for this holiday 

season. We hope you have a 

very Happy Thanksgiving!  
  You can email me at 

Allen@TwinRiversRealty.com 

or call me at 690-7870. I’ll see 

you on the trails. 
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Call Us Today: 804-357-4940 
DS Mitchell Electric, Inc.—11860 W. River Rd #D, Aylett, Virginia 23009 

Website: dsmelectricinc.com        Email: dsmitchellelectric@gmail.com 

Generator Sales & Installation:  
DS Mitchell Electric can provide a Turn Key Generator Installation, 
and we will work with your local gas company. Contact us for a Free 
Estimate—We will beat any competitor’s quoted price. 

DS Mitchell Electric is your trusted source in Central VA for residential and commercial 
electrical services and products with over 18 years of experience. Our electrical 
contractors provide first class service when you need it and we specialize in everything 
from breaker panel replacement to landscape lighting and of course everything in 
between. We're 100% committed to customer satisfaction in everything we do.  

 Providing Quality Service for over 18 Years 

Locally Owned & Operated 
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  Back in the 1970’s Allen Campbell and 

his father opened the store as NAPA and 

TruValue. Thirteen years ago Drew 

Stampley and his dad bought the business 

and the business was divided. New owners 

bought NAPA and the Stampley’s kept 

TruValue. Allen’s wife Kathy, who had 

been with the business since its beginning, 

stayed with the Stampley’s. 

  Mrs. Campbell stated, “We try to hire 

from the community – 99% of our staff is 

from the local community. We hire 

students so they will stay throughout their 

school years and sometimes they stay 

through college. 

  Pets are always welcome – we sell 

chickens, turkeys, and other fowl but we 

have had a goat and a mini horse visit us 

over the years. We also carry most 

everything a homeowner could need for a 

project except lumber. We carry women’s 

clothes, jewelry and gifts of all kinds.  We 

have power equipment that our Service 

Department can service, as well as other 

makes and models of power equipment. 

  We like to serve our community and we like that the community supports us. We 

thank everyone who shops with us and we hope to meet new faces in the new year.” 

  When asked why the business has continued advertising with the Country Courier 

since its beginning, Mrs. Campbell stated, “Danny came into the store and asked if I 

wanted to buy an ad, I said ‘Yes’ and we have been with the paper ever since.” 

Hazel with her owner and employee at 360 

Thornton Saffer 

360 Hardware, continued from front page  

By Florence Cooke 

   It’s that time of year again – the Saturday 

after Thanksgiving is set aside by many people 

in the Walkerton area because it is the date of 

the annual Mizpah Methodist Church Roast 

Beef Supper and Auction.  This year the event 

will be held on Saturday, November 30, from 

5:00 – 6:15 p.m. at the Walkerton Fire House.   

Take outs will be available from 4:30 p.m. to 

6:00 p.m. 

  The delicious roast beef dinner will include 

roast beef cooked this year by Billy Robinson, 

baked potatoes, green beans, rolls, pies – 

mostly homemade – and beverage.  After the 

dinner, auctioneer Shawn Smith will sell to the 

highest bidders an array of items including an 

almost new customized club car golf cart with 

lift kit, battery/electric model with battery 

charger, balloon tires and fold down bed plus a 

Ferguson 30 tractor.  Many items have been 

donated for the silent auction which will be 

from 4:30 – 7:00 p.m. 

  The tickets are $12 for adults and $5 for 

children 10 and under.  Tickets can be 

purchased at Scott’s Store or at the door.  

WALK INS ARE WELCOME.  For more 

information please call Shawn at 804–387-

5525. 

  This annual roast beef supper and auction is 

the main fundraiser for the small church.  The 

members of Mizpah want to thank the 

community for the support of this event over 

the years.  WE THANK YOU. 

Mizpah Methodist Church Holds Annual Beef Supper & Auction 

MIZPAH METHODIST CHURCH  

Call Country Courier today for all of your advertising needs! 

 804-769-0259 

Facebook.com/CallArmistead 

Call Armistead Computer Services has partnered with Tom Wagner with 

Atlantic Broadband Business to help get local business signed up for the 
new High-Speed Internet & Voice services that will soon be available in 
King William. Atlantic Broadband offers true unlimited, unmetered 
Internet service up to 300 Mbps. 

Home & Business Computer Services 
 

● PC Cleanup, Optimization & Virus Removal 
● Network your PC’s, Games, Phones & Tablets 
● Business Web Design, Facebook & Google pages. 

ATLANTIC BROADBAND BUSINESS SERVICES 
► 25Mbps plans starts at $79.99/month 

► Unlimited & Unmetered Internet 

► Add a phone line for $10/month (Keep your current phone #s) 

► Hosted Voice (VoIP) Phone Systems Available 

Service may be available in some areas as early as December. 
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Cancer Victim is Shown Love by Community 

Taylor Presented Check by Organizer/Cousin  

Story by Florence Cooke 

   On November 2nd, a #TeamBrenda Benefit 

Dinner was held at the VFW Post 950l in King 

William County.  A group of family members 

and friends came together to support Brenda 

Vessels Taylor, who is battling stage 3 

Multiple Myeloma Cancer, a blood cancer that 

affects plasma cells.  She is a strong candidate 

for stem cell and awaiting the transplant 

procedure.  Brenda is a native of King William, 

a graduate of King William High School Class 

of 1982, and is employed by the King William 

Count Judicial System as Clerk. 

   Sonja Vessels, a cousin, and a lifelong friend 

decided she wanted to do something to help 

Brenda with her medical expenses at The 

Doorway’s, which is a lodging facility for 

patients and loved ones while they are 

receiving treatments.  The goal was to raise 

$1,500.  A member of the Vessels family, Rosa 

Vessels, suggested a benefit dinner.  Sonja 

co n tac t ed  fa mi l y me mb ers  Ro sa 

Vessels,  Tyrone Vessels, owner of LTC 

Catering, Cheryl and Angela Vessels and 

family friend Carnell Hence to form a 

committee for the dinner.  Several hundred 

people generously turned out to support 

Brenda.  All the food was sold out by 3 

p.m. 

 

Please see VESSELS, on page 14. 
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Letters to the Editor 

Dear Editor, 

Who Won in King William County  

 

  I pitched my tent at the Mangohick Fire 

Station on Election Day. With his 

permission, I endorsed Bob Ehrhart for 

supervisor in the 5th district; he came in 

second. To my left was the tent where the 

winners stood. This congregation, 

according to Mr. Ehrhart, were steering 

voters who were walking into the Station 

away from him. Judging by their 

appearances these men were not thinking 

about the Economic Development 

Authority. This EDA, not elected, has a 

fund of $2,000,000 of taxpayer money to 

work with. This group has asked the 

Board of Supervisors to give them control 

of all county property; Dave Hansen, 4th 

district, and Bob Ehrhart voted against 

that proposal. The motion had one vote 

out of five and was defeated. If that vote 

were held today, I believe there would be 

two votes to give control of county 

property to the EDA. If one supervisor 

flips or one of the newly elected 

supervisors supports privatization, the 

Board of Supervisors can vote to give the 

Economic Development Authority control 

of county property. With two million in 

seed money and county property to kick 

around, the sky is the limit for the 

obligations the EDA can transfer to 

County taxpayers. Who won the election 

in King William County? The Economic 

Development Authority won the election.  

 

William Starin  

Aylett  

Dear Editor, 

I am concerned about his wanton 

disregard for The Constitution of The 

United States of America 

 

  My name is Tom MacKnight.  My wife 

and I have lived in King William County 

since 2005. I am a retired Richmond 

Police Department Lieutenant.   

  With the turning of the political tide in 

Richmond, and Governor Northam’s 

constant reminder that he is going to 

relieve us of our Second Amendment 

rights, I am concerned about his wanton 

disregard for The Constitution of The 

United States of America. A document 

that Governor Northam swore to uphold 

and defend. 

  Any erosion of our Constitutional Rights 

is a slippery slope in a bad direction. 

  Right now, the Commonwealth and our 

great Nation need solid Crime 

Control.  We don’t need to pacify violent 

criminals, we need to punish them.   

  Any infringement on the rights of law-

abiding citizens will not protect us. Quite 

the opposite.  Even Governor Northam has 

stated that the eight measures he intends to 

propose to the new legislature would not 

have affected the outcome in Virginia 

Beach.  These proposals will make law-

abiding citizens more vulnerable, not 

safer. 

  We know that any form of gun control 

wi l l  o n l y a f fec t  l aw -ab id ing 

citizens.   Criminals do not obey anyone’s 

laws.  Period. 

  Evil abides everywhere, unfortunately.  It 

is our duty to be prepared to protect 

ourselves, our families and neighbors, and 

our property.  Our Founders foresaw the 

necessity for the population to be able to 

defend ourselves, and they incorporated 

that right in our Constitution.  Thankfully. 

  I rest peacefully in our home in King 

William because I know that I have the 

tools, training, and experience to protect 

my family and me.   

  Those tools are a right protected by the 

Second Amendment of The Constitution 

of The United States, not the whim of 

whoever occupies the Virginia Capitol.  

  King William has a wonderful, trained 

and efficient Sheriff’s Department.  But 

when seconds count, they are minutes 

away.  Even the best law enforcement 

officer cannot predict where and when evil 

will strike.  They can only react. 

  A final thought.  If Virginia cities can be 

Sanctuary Cities for illegal behavior, why 

then shouldn’t King William be allowed 

to proclaim Sanctuary for the protection of 

our Constitutional rights?  Illegal behavior 

is being condoned and even encouraged, 

while our Constitutionally protected 

Rights are being attacked.  Something is 

wrong with this logic. 

  I have asked the King William County 

Board of Supervisors to proclaim King 

William County a Second Amendment 

Sanctuary County.  Chairman Hodges’ 

response is that the Board is working on a 

message to be sent to the Governor/

General Assembly. I appreciate their 

action, and hope that the message they 

send will be strong and clear.  Thank you 

Chairman Hodges and the Board of 

Supervisors. 

  If a Proclamation of Sanctuary does 

nothing else, it sends a definitive message 

to Richmond that our Constitutional 

Rights are just that….OUR RIGHTS.   

  I am asking the Citizens of King William 

County, to please contact your Board 

member and encourage them to send a 

strong, clear message to Governor 

Northam and the General Assembly that 

King W il l iam Co unty s t ands 

steadfastly with the Constitution of The 

United States of America.  Please.  I have. 

  

Thank you, 

Tom MacKnight 

Aylett 
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Letters to the Editor 

Dear, Editor,  

What kind of world are we leaving for 

future generations? 

 

  There is currently a proposed solar 

energy project in King William County, 

called Sweet Sue Solar. In supporting this 

project, we have the opportunity to leave 

our future generations a better 

environment. It would also have the 

capacity to produce 77 megawatts onto the 

Rappahannock grid to sustainably power 

more than 16,000 homes. 

  The land used as a solar farm will 

produce 1.8 million dollars in [new] 

county tax revenue over the next 15 years 

that will go to the county general fund and 

local schools. Left as corn and soybean 

fields, the tax dollars would be almost nil. 

  There would be no pollution from the 

solar panels. In the unlikely event of a 

tornado or wildfire, the parent company, 

Invenergy, would be responsible for the 

cleanup and or repairs. 

  The solar farm would be almost invisible 

with equipment not topping 15 feet, and 

vegetation will screen the panels. This is a 

much more attractive alternative to the 

current accepted practice of clear cutting 

and abandoning the desecrated property. 

  I have seen a lot of complaints online and 

in the papers about the toxic materials in 

the panels and how they could cause toxic 

runoff. As a concerned resident myself, I 

met with a representative of Sweet Sue 

Solar. I was informed that the panels do 

not contain lead or carcinogenic cadmium, 

and instead only contain glass, aluminum 

and small amounts of conductive material 

of silver, copper, and silicon. I think it’s 

important that I share that with the county. 

  As a King William County resident, a 

mother, grandmother, and great-

grandmother, I fully support Sweet Sue. 

The future of energy must be renewable 

and include solar and wind. 

 

Patience D. Murphey 

Aylett 

Supporter of Sweet Sue 

Solar, LLC 

  
Current members of the King William High School National Honor Society  

While the students are helping the 

community they are also building their 

leadership and character skills, a "win-

win" situation for everyone. The new 

National Honor Society members are 

Hannah Agostino, Savannah Ancarrow, 

Rylie Burrow, Bryson Cone, Isabella 

Deem, Ethan Gibson, Caitlin Grant, Arria 

Gross, Addie Johnson, Hunter Johnston, 

Kinley Kellum, Jordon Kish, Hope 

Krukowski, Alyssa Levy, Campbell 

Longest, Kayley Mitchell, Reghan Pugh, 

Chesden Reed, Ruby Sams, Ashlye 

Schramm, Lindsey Shortt, Savannah 

Southern, Ronaldino Stickley and Ashley 

Upshaw. Teacher rep Mr. Michael Kimble 

said, "I am very optimistic about the new 

group of members that we have inducted 

tonight and I feel that this organization 

includes an exceptionally strong group of 

students who positively represent the King 

William High School student body as well 

as the King William community."   

Honor Society, continued from front page 

Letters to the Editor 
   We welcome signed letters to the editor. Each 

letter must carry the writers signature, full valid 
address, and daytime phone number. We reserve the 

right to edit for accuracy, brevity, clarity, legality, 

and taste. We do not guarantee that every letter 
received will be published. Letters reflect the 

opinions and positions of the writers and not The 

Country  Courier. 



P a g e  1 0                                             T h e  C o u n t r y  C o u r i e r                  W e d n e s d a y ,  N o v e m b e r  2 7 ,  2 0 1 9   

 



W e d n e s d a y ,  N o v e m b e r  2 7 ,  2 0 1 9             T h e  C o u n t r y  C o u r i e r                                            p a g e  1 1  

 

  By Gene Campbell 

  Kenadre Roane returned the opening 

kickoff for a touchdown and the King 

William Cavaliers cruised to a 60-12 

Region 2A playoff victory over the 

visiting Amelia Raiders on November 

15th.  The game was never in doubt as the 

Cavs led 22-6 at the end of the first quarter 

and went into the locker room at the half 

with a commanding 46-6 lead.  Next up 

for the Cavaliers in their march to the state 

championship will be the Poquoson 

Islanders.  The 8-3 Cavaliers will go head 

to head with the 7-4 Islanders on 

November 22nd at King William.   

 

Update: Cavaliers Demond Claiborne and 

Peyton Rosso were named District 

Offensive and Defensive players of the 

year, respectively.  GO CAVS !!  

Cavaliers Roll Past Amelia 60-12 

Cavalier linebacker Peyton Rosso #51 signals touchdown as running back Jaylen 

Young #5 crosses the goal line. 
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JEFFRIES 

John Burnley 

Jeffries Jr. Age 

7 4 ,  o f 

S y k e s v i l l e , 

MD, and St. 

S t e p h e n s 

Church, VA, 

passed away 

on Tuesday, 

November 5, 

2019. he was 

preceded in death by his parents Burnley 

and Maude Jeffries, and his sister Betty 

Watkins. 

John is survived by his wife Jennifer 

Jeffries, his son John Burnley Jeffries III 

(Jennifer), Daughters Stacy Ray (Greg), 

Katie Irwin (Chris), Jessica Glass 

(Jeremy). In addition, he is survived by his 

sisters Bernice Wyatt (Kenneth), Dorothy 

Watkins (George), Laverne Otto, 

(Kenneth), and brother in law Milton 

Watkins and 8 grandchildren; John Henry, 

Sophia, Jay, Gracie, James, Jenna, Jonah, 

and Eden. A Memorial Service was held 

on Saturday November 9, 2019 at St. 

Lukes Episcopal Church in Brookeville, 

MD. 

Donations may be made in his name to: 

Molly’s Movement (6724 Perimeter Loop 

Rd PMP 122, Dublin, OH 43017. 

 

JOHNSTON 

J O H N S T O N , 

Gayle Collier, 

of King and 

Q u e e n 

C o u r t h o u s e , 

Va., went to 

sleep in Jesus 

W e d n e s d a y , 

November 13, 

2 0 1 9 ,  a n d 

a wa i t s  H i s 

second coming. 

S h e  w a s 

preceded in 

death by her parents, Evelyn and Joseph 

Collier. She is survived by her husband, 

Herman L. Johnston; children, Wesley E. 

Smith Jr. (Becky) and Lisa S. Nash 

(Melvin); nine grandchildren, Codie, Kyle, 

Josiah, Reid, Brayden, Colby, Tyler, 

Aaron and Levi; one great-granddaughter, 

Madison; brother, Jamie B. Collier; and 

sister, Beverly Dobrick; and many nieces 

and nephews. Gayle was a member of 

Tappahannock Seventh-day Adventist 

Church. She loved the Lord, her family 

and her animals. Her greatest joy was her 

time spent with her children and 

grandchildren. A graveside service will be 

held 2 p.m. Tuesday, November 19, 2019, 

at Hanover Memorial Park.  

 

DAVIS 

DAVIS, Vilma 

Heath "Vicki," of 

Mechanicsville, 

passed away 

S u n d a y , 

November 10, 

2019. She was 

the daughter of 

the late Clifton F. 

H e a t h  a n d 

Bernice Tucker 

Heath. She was 

preceded in death 

by her husband of 

43 years, Robert B. Davis; and sister, Betty 

H. Abrams. She is survived by her 

daughters, Sandra Davis and Lisa Davis; 

three grandchildren, Christopher S. 

Thacker (Dawn), Gilbert L. Hughes Jr. and 

Vicki J. Hepper (David); great-

granddaughters, Madison Thacker and 

Vivienne Hepper; great-grandsons, Nigel 

Hughes, Patrick Hughes, Dalton Hepper 

and Dexter Hepper; sister, Brenda H. 

Ruffin (Fred); as well as many loving 

nieces, nephews and extended family. 

Vicki was a native of Hanover and was 

actively involved in several civic 

associations in the county. After retiring in 

1990 from A.H. Robins, she worked part-

time as a communications operator for the 

Mechanicsville Walmart and also worked 

as a private investigator. All services will 

be private. In lieu of flowers, memorial 

contributions may be made to either the 

Gethsemane Church of Christ, the Virginia 

Cancer Foundation or the East Hanover 

Volunteer Rescue Squad. The family 

thanks Donna with hospice for all of her 

excellent care.  
 

GABER 

C a t h e r i n e 

Richardson Gaber, 

87, of Mattaponi, 

V A  d i e d 

November 20, 

2019. She was a 

longtime member 

of Poroporone 

Baptist Church 

where she served 

in many capacities 

through the years, 

as well as being a member of King and 

Queen Women’s Club. Catherine was 

preceded in death by her husband of 49 

years, Francis Wilson Gaber. She is 

survived by her daughter, Kathy Diane 

Gaber; a niece and several nephews. 

A funeral service will be held 2 PM, 

Saturday, November 23rd at Poroporone 

Baptist Church, 30071 The Trail, 

Shacklefords, VA with burial following in 

the church cemetery. The family will 

receive friends 6 to 8 PM, Friday, 

November 22nd at Vincent Funeral Home, 

417 11th St., West Point, VA. In lieu of 

flowers, memorials donations can be made 

to the Poroporone Cemetery Fund, PO Box 

400, Shacklefords, VA 23156. Tributes 

can be posted at www.vincentfh.com. 
 

 

 

Obituaries 

 

December 8th At Beulah Baptist Church 

 

  The annual Christmas Celebration of 

Song to benefit King William Emergency 

Ministry will be held on Sunday, 

December 8, 2019 at 6 pm at Beulah 

Baptist Church.  The public is invited to 

attend and hear area church choirs and 

musicians perform an evening of 

Christmas music. A love offering will be 

passed to be used to help local families 

with emergency needs.  

  For more information contact Randy 

Shank  at 769-2968. 

King William Christmas Celebration of Song Set  

“Gratitude can transform common days into thanksgivings, turn routine jobs into joy, and change 

ordinary opportunities into blessings”. William Arthur Ward 
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December 8th 

  Step back in time to the sights, smells 

and sounds of holidays gone by at the 

King and Queen County Court House 

Tavern Museum. A holiday day open 

house is planned for Sunday, Dec. 8, from 

2-4 PM. The annual event is free to the 

public.  

  Enjoy hot cider & chocolate and holiday 

music. There will be family activities 

including decorating gingerbread cookies 

and houses, digging for fossils, miniature 

horse cart rides and a visit from Santa.  

  The museum will be decorated with fresh 

greenery, a toy Christmas train, hand-

made quilts and antique toys. Enjoy 

holiday refreshments served by volunteers 

from the King and Queen Court House 

Tavern Museum.  

  Regular season hours, Fridays and 

Saturdays from 12:30 to 4:30 PM and 

Sundays from 1 – 5 PM, will continue 

until the Open House. Afterwards, the 

museum will close for the winter and 

reopen in mid-March. It is located at 146 

Court House Landing Rd., King and 

Queen Court House, VA 23085. 

Admission is always free; donations are 

appreciated. To find out more, visit the 

Court House Tavern Museum website at 

http://www.kingandqueenmuseum.org.  

Old-fashioned Holiday Celebration at King 

& Queen Court House Tavern Museum  

 Children decorating gingerbread cookies at last year's event  

GARNETT 

Garnett, Francis 

(Dick) of King 

a n d  Q u e e n 

passed away 

W e d n e s d a y , 

November 20, 

2019. He is 

survived by his 

devoted wife of 62 years, Ellen Garnett, 

loving children, Linda and Craig Lindner 

of New Orleans, LA, Mark and Stacey 

Garnett of King William, VA, grandchild, 

Elliott, 3 sisters, Marie Rose, Arlene 

Tucker and Juanita Walker (Frank) all of 

Gloucester, VA, and a host of nieces and 

nephews. Dick served in the United States 

Navy during Korea, he retired from 

Chesapeake Corporation and was an 

active member of Mattaponi Baptist 

Church for 60 years, serving as a trustee, 

deacon as well as serving on numerous 

other committees. Funeral services will be 

held 11:00 Saturday, November 23, 2019 

at Mattaponi Baptist Church where the 

family will receive friends one hour prior. 

Burial will follow in the church cemetery. 

In lieu of flowers contributions may be 

made to the Mattaponi Cemetery Fund 

13466 The Trail, King and Queen CH, VA 

23085 

 

ATKINSON 

Dorothy Adams Atkinson, age 101, passed 

away Thursday, November 21, 

2019.  Visitation at B.W. White's - Aylett, 

Friday, November 29, 2019 from 5:00 PM 

- 8:00 PM and service at Corinth Christian 

Church, Manquin, VA, Saturday, 

November 30, 2019 at 1:00 PM.  

Obituaries, continued 

1940’s Macy’s Thanksgiving Day Parade. 

“Vegetables are a must on a diet. I suggest carrot cake, zucchini bread, and pumpkin 

pie”. Jim Davis 
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November is National Family Caregivers 

Month  

  November is National Family Caregivers 

Month. It is a time to recognize and honor 

family caregivers across the country.  Bay 

Aging wants to honor the 40.4 million 

unpaid caregivers of adults ages 65 and 

older in the United States.  Of that group, 

nine out of ten are providing care for an 

aging relative, and a plurality is caring for 

a parent, according to new data from the 

Bureau of Labor Statistics. Caregivers 

may perform a range of activities, such as 

providing companionship, assisting with 

housework or providing medical and other 

forms of physical care. 

  Among caregivers of older adults, most 

provide help to one aging adult, but 22% 

provide help to two and 7% provide help 

to three or more. Roughly half of these 

caregivers have been providing help for 

two years or less. More than a third have 

been providing care for five or more years. 

  While caregiving is a rewarding 

experience it can also be stressful and 

exhausting.  Bay Aging’s home care and 

adult day care services provides vital 

respite services for caregivers throughout 

the Northern Neck and Middle Peninsula.  

Martha Caldwell’s father, Mr. Rudolph 

Jeter, “has been receiving in-home 

services from Bay Aging for about the last 

six months.  Ms. Caldwell noted, “The 

services include cooking, cleaning, 

personal care and in general, helping to 

get my father off to a good start for the 

day. We couldn’t have ordered a better 

caregiver than Miss Karen. She not only is 

dependable and trustworthy, but she 

demonstrates genuine care for my father, 

who is 95 years old. We are very pleased 

with the services provided through Bay 

Aging.” 

  Tiffany Robins, Bay Aging’s Director, 

Home and Community Based Services 

and Director, Care Coordination manages 

Bay Aging’s home care and adult day care 

services programs.  With a staff of nearly 

100 full and part-time personal assistants, 

personal care aids and certified nursing 

assistants, Bay Aging provides home care 

services that provide vital support to 

caregivers across the Northern Neck and 

Middle Peninsula.  “We are a local, non-

profit that delivers a more personalized 

touch.  As Ms. Caldwell observed, our 

aides really care about clients and they 

develop friendships with them,” said 

Robins. 

  For clients, continuity of care is very 

important.  Simply put, continuity of care 

means people like Mr. Jeter prefer to work 

with the same caregiver as regularly as 

possible.  Bay Aging has developed 

compensation plans that reward 

employees who work more hours per 

month and improve continuity of care.  

“Employees who work a minimum of 80 

hours and two weekends per month can 

earn $2.00 per hour above the base rates 

of pay,” said Robins.  “Right now, we are 

hiring in all areas of the Northern Neck 

and the Middle Peninsula with the greatest 

needs in Gloucester, New Kent and King 

William Counties.” 

  For more information about Bay Aging’s 

home care and adult day care services 

contact Tiffany Robins at (804) 296-9202 

Ext. 1337 or visit the Bay Aging website 

at www.BayAging.org 

Bay Aging aide Ms. Chantag Basye 

(foreground), who has been with Bay 

Aging for over twenty years and Ms. 

Sharon DeClerico, who is a resident of 

Bay Aging’s Daffodil Garden’s senior 

apartments in Gloucester.  

Bay Aging’s Home Care and Adult Day Care 

Services Provides Respite for Caregivers 

  On Sunday, November 17, family and friends 

joined the congregation at the 11 a.m. service 

of St. Paul Baptist Church on Globe Road.  As 

part of the service, there was a special 

presentation to Brenda by the Vessels Family 

and Friends. 

  Ms. Vessels stated, “The family members and 

friends of the #TeamBrenda Benefit Dinner 

would like to thank the community and 

surrounding counties for coming together on 

Saturday, November 2, to show your love, 

support, and prayers for our neighbor, family 

member, and friend of Brenda Vessels Taylor. 

I personally would like to thank the VFW Post 

9501 for the use of their facility and the 

Norman Family for their contribution toward 

the dinner. 

  Our goal was to raise $1,500 to assist Brenda 

with her medical expenses.  We would like to 

inform you that collectively, (the dinner, 

monetary gifts, The Walking Warriors Pink 

Ribbon Walk and GoFundMe), we raised and 

awarded to Brenda and her family a check for 

$14,210. 

  As residents of King William County, we are 

all so fortunate and blessed to live in such a 

caring and compassionate community. 

 Again we would like to thank everyone for 

your monetary gifts, your donations of goods, 

and for volunteering your time and services 

because without your generous support, this 

event would not have been successful.” 

  Brenda told everyone, “We are so 

overwhelmed with the love,  prayers, and 

generosity of everyone.  My family and I want 

to thank everyone for everything.  As it is now 

my cancer numbers are down and I am 

promised to be home at Christmas.  May God 

bless all of you.” 

VESSELS, continued from page 7 

Gift of Love  
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Story by Florence Cooke 

Pictures by Redman/Lee Families 

  Thursday, September 19, 2019, was a 

regular day for Megan Lee until she went 

to her OB visit for her 36th week checkup.  

She was in the exam room waiting for the 

nurse to return to the room to give her a 

flu shot.  When the nurse returned, Megan 

was in cardiac arrest.  The staff began 

CPR, 911 was called and the AED was 

used to shock twice.  On the way to MCV 

the crew shocked Megan again. IT TOOK 

TWELVE (12) MINUTES TO REVIVE 

MEGAN FROM THE EXAM ROOM 

UNTIL SHE STARTED BREATHING 

ENROUTE. 

  Upon arrival at the hospital, Megan was 

put into an induced coma so she could be 

put into therapeutic hypothermia therapy  

(also known as cooling), which is a new 

procedure where the body’s temperature is 

lowered to 93 – 94 degrees for at least 24 

hours and then eight to ten hours to raise 

the body temperature. The purpose is to 

protect the heart and brain.  The doctors at 

VCU had never cooled a pregnant woman 

before. 

  The doctors advised delivery of the baby 

after 8 hours of warming.  Baby Caroline 

was delivered in perfect health on 

Saturday, September 21, at 9:17 a.m. 

weighing six pounds and measuring 

nineteen inches long.  At 12:40 p.m. 

Megan regained full consciousness. 

Megan came home on September 28 and 

Caroline joined her family on October 2.  

Today baby Caroline is doing fine, and 

Megan has fully recovered from her life 

changing events. 

  Megan’s mother, Rhonda Redman, says 

they are overwhelmed by the miracles 

God gave them and so very thankful for 

the many people He worked thru to save 

Megan and Caroline. Two main ones 

were:  (1) Megan was in the doctor’s 

office where there was staff and 

equipment to handle the situation: and (2) 

the decision was made by rescue 

personnel to divert from Regional 

Memorial Hospital (next door) to MCV. 

  On behalf of the Lee and Redman 

families, we extend our heartfelt thanks 

first to Jesus for saving Megan and 

Caroline and to our community and family 

of faith for the many prayers, financial 

generosity and acts of kindness received 

during Megan’s and baby Caroline’s 

health crisis. Words can never fully 

express our immense gratitude for the staff 

at Dr. Galagano’s office, the Hanover 

County First Responders and the VCU 

Medical staff that stepped in and provided 

the crucial treatment that was needed. We 

are very blessed to have such intelligent 

and skilled people working in these 

lifesaving capacities. I like to think that 

God looked upon the situation and decided 

that a husband and three little kids needed 

their wife and mother more than He 

desired another angel in His heavenly 

courts. Truly, the Lord has been merciful 

towards us!  His praise will be forever on 

our lips! Psalm 34:1 

                                                                                                                                    

Sincerely,                                                                                                                                   

Paul and Rhonda Redman 

West Point, Va. 

Miracles for Megan 

Megan and Baby Caroline 

“Pride slays thanksgiving, but a humble mind is the soil out of which thanks naturally grow. A 

proud man is seldom a grateful man, for he never thinks he gets as much as he deserves”. 

Henry Ward Beecher 
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CHRISTIAN 

Christian Fellowship Ministries 

Annual Christmas Extravaganza! We will 

be having a concert at 7:00 p.m. on Friday 

December 13. There will be several guests 

there to help us lift up the name of Jesus! 

Greg Mitchell and Greater Richmond 

Fellowship will be the guest choir! The 

concert will be held at Spirit of Fire 

Cathedral 10069 Brook road, Glen Allen 

Va 23059 

Beulah Baptist Church 

December 8 Christmas Celebration of 

Song to benefit King William Emergency 

Ministry will be held on Sunday, 

December 8, at 6 pm at Beulah Baptist 

Church. The public is invited to attend and 

hear area church choirs and musicians 

perform an evening of Christmas music. 

love offering will be passed to be used to 

help local families with emergency needs. 

For more information contact Randy 

Shank  at 769-2968. 

Broadus Baptist Church Hebron 

C a m p u s 
3407 King William Rd Aylett, 779-2700 

Facebook Broadus Church Hebron 

Campus www.broaduschurch.org Worship 

with us Sunday morning with coffee and 

snacks at 9:45, Sunday School at 10:00 

AM and worship at 11:00. Come as you 

are and we promise to help you feel right 

at home. We are focused on Loving God, 

Loving each other and loving the 

community around us.  

Christian Fellowship Ministries 

Are you excited about the Christmas 

season? We are! Christian Fellowship 

Ministries will have a Christmas play on 

Sunday December 8th following the 

morning service. The young people will be 

participating in this exciting event! 

Christian Fellowship Ministries is located 

at 304 W. Chinquapin rd. King William, 

Va 23086. Come join us for this wonderful 

Christmas season play! 

Colosse Baptist Church 

Annual Christmas Bazaar, Saturday, Nov. 

30 from 9am to 1pm. King William 

Ruritan Club 156 Ruritan Lane KW. 

proceeds go to mission projects. Door 

prizes, food, vendors. Sunday School 

classes- all ages 9:45a.m. Worship services  

lla.m. Bible studies are held on Wednesday 

nights. We offer many activities for all 

ages. questions, call 769-2729, someone 

will return your call.   

Corinth Christian Church 

www.cor inthchr is t ianchurchkw.net 

9153 Dabney's Mill Rd Manquin VA, 

23106 Corinth welcomes all to join us in 

worship and bible studies. Sundays, Bible 

study 10:00am, Worship 11:00am. 

Children's Church 11am, Tuesdays Bible 

study 7:00pm. Every 5th Sunday, 

fellowship lunch after 11am service.  

Crossroads Mission Center  

Fun Night @ the Crossroads, the 1st 

Wednesday of every month. Come join us 

for food, fun, fellowship and friends. It's 

Free, From 6pm to 8pm. Bring the family. 

Like our Facebook page and stay 

connected to our Messy Church updates. 

Crossroadsmissioncenter-KW 694-K 

Sharon Rd, King William beside the 

Library 

Kingdom of God 

Living Water Ministry 

Pastor Leo Reed 1438 Manfield Road, 

Manquin 23106. Sunday’s at 12:15 PM.  

BAPTIST 

Bruington Baptist Church 

4784 The Trail, Bruington, King and 

Queen County. 10a.m. Sunday school; 

11a.m. Worship Service with Communion 

on first Sundays; 9a.m. Deacons meet first 

Sundays/WOM third Sundays/Fellowship 

breakfast fourth Sundays/Breakfast 

prepared by men fifth Sundays; 11a.m. 

children’s church fifth Sundays/children 

and youth mission groups meet third 

Sundays; 6p.m. Adult Bible study 

Wednesdays followed by 7p.m. choir 

practice; 10a.m. until noon community 

clothes cupboard first Saturdays. Rev. 

Roger Collier 804-815-3267 or Rev. Fred 

Skaggs 804-347-7285.  

Mattaponi Baptist Church  

(Circa early 1700s) Come join us and 

worship! The Mattaponi Baptist family 

welcomes everyone to hear the music 

ministry and the teachings from God’s 

word. Sunday school begins at 10:00am 

followed with Worship services at 

11am. Be sure to "like" our new Facebook 

page listed under Mattaponi Baptist 

Church to learn all the great things God is 

doing for our church.  

New Life Community Church 

Free Thanksgiving Dinner in partnership  

with the Pamunkey Bapt. Assoc. on 

Tuesday, Nov. 26 at 6pm followed by the 

PBA Annual Community worship Service 

at 7pm Location: 452 Walkerton Rd. King 

William 23086. 

Next Step Church 

7753 Richmond-Tappahannock Highway, 

Aylett. Sunday Worship Service Times – 

9:00 & 10:30am preceded by Coffee 

House. We want to invite you to our 

exciting worship experience. For more 

information, please contact us at 804/769-

3182, welcome@nextstep-church.com, 

www.nextstep-church.com. 

New Mount Zion Baptist Church of 

Walkerton, will be celebrating their 

ANNUAL MEN'S DAY PROGRAM ON 

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 1, AT 3:00 

p.m. The guest speaker will be Rev. 

Marcus Hickman, Wayland Baptist 

Church.. Music will be provided by: 

G O D ' S  C H O I C E  O F 

RICHMOND. PLEASE COME AND 

HELP US CELEBRATE.  

Olivet Baptist Church  

25375 The Trail, Mattaponi, Sunday 

School at 10:00 AM Sundays Worship at 

11:00 AM pastor Terry Morrison 

Providence Baptist Church 

4570 Dorrell Road, Aylett,  

Pastor White (804) 240-1982. 

Rehoboth Baptist Fellowship Church 

Rehoboth Baptist Fellowship, 5904 

Acquinton Church Road, King William, 

VA will host a Widows "Lunch" and Bible 

study on Thursday, November 21st, 

Thursday, December 19th, Thursday, 

January 16th and Thursday, February 

20th.  Lunch will be served from Noon to 

12:30 and Bible study will follow from 

12:30 to 1:30.  If you have any questions, 

please call 769-8400.   

Sharon Baptist Church 

901 Sharon Road across from King 

William High School. Sunday mornings  

breakfast 8:45 am in the Fellowship Hall, 

followed by Sunday School all ages 

9:15am. Morning Worship Service starts 

10:30am. Nursery provided. We have a 

Sunday Evening Bible Study at 6 

pm. Additional Bible Study 10am on 

Tuesdays; and 7pm Wednesdays prayer 

meeting. Youth (7th – 12th graders) meet at 

7pm Wednesdays. Church office hours are 

9am to 2pm Tuesday – Friday. 769-2320 

for more information. 

The Edge Worship Centre 

460 14th St. West Point. 

www.tewcwestpoint.net  

The Edge welcomes ALL to attend our 

weekly services. Adult Sunday school is 

9:30 and Worship is 11:00. Visit us and 

experience praise and worship in His name 

accordance with the Holy Bible, the living 

word of Christ Jesus. 

Upper King and Queen Church 

Sunday at 9:45 A.M. Sunday School with 

WORSHIP at 11:00. Bible Study on 

Wednesday at 7:00 P.M. and at 6:30 P.M. 

on Friday. Men's Prayer Breakfast at 8:30 

A.M. on first Sunday.WMU meets on 2nd 

Monday at 7:00 P.M. and Ladies With A 

Vision on 4th Thursday at 7:00 P.M. 

Children's CHURCH each Sunday during 

WORSHIP Service and Mission Friends 

on the 4th Sunday.  

METHODIST 

Epworth Methodist Church 

Route 30 and Epworth Road, invites you to 

join with us for worship service at 9:00 

each Sunday. Following worship there is a 

time of fellowship and refreshments and 

then Sunday school classes are offered for 

all ages beginning at 10:30. For more 

information, please contact the church 

office at 769-1949. 

McKendree United Methodist Church 

4347 Manfield Road, Manquin, Worship 

on Sundays at 9:30am followed by Sunday 

School at 10:45am. Pastor Betty Jo Sims. 

Web: www.Mckendree23106.org 

Mizpah United Methodist Church roast 

beef dinner & auction on Saturday, Nov. 

3 0 t h  a t  W a l k e r t o n  F i r e 

Department. Takeouts start at 4:30 & 

dinner at 5 p.m.  Adult meals $12 and 

children 10 & under $5.  For information 

on auction items or tickets, call 512 - 9658. 

EPISCOPAL 

Immanuel Episcopal Church 

190 Allen’s Circle King & Queen Court 

House Services at 10AM Holy Eucharist 

one Sunday a month Morning Prayer the 

remaining Sundays, led by a Lay Person. 

For information on a particular Sunday, 

call 804-785-2122  

St. David’s Episcopal Church 

Aylett "To Know Christ Jesus and to Make 

Christ Known" 11291 West River Road, 

Aylett (Beside the Public Boat Landing) 

Featuring The Rev. T. Gustavo Mansella. 

All Are Welcome! All Sundays 11AM 

Eucharist Service First Sunday of the 

Month - Youth Focus/Potluck After 

website www.stdavidsaylett.church 

St. John’s Episcopal Church 

916 Main St. West Point, 804-843-4594 

Holy Eucharist Sundays at 10 am Healing 

prayer and service Wednesdays at 12:05 

pm ‘Sharing the love of Christ with one 

another and the world’ All are welcome. 

St. Paul’s Millers Tavern 

7924 Richmond Highway. Sunday service 

at 10a.m. Holy Eucharist with music. 

Nursery available at 10 a.m. service. 

Monthly Free Community Dinner 

3rd Monday – 5:30 – 7:00 Eat in only. 443-

2341 www.stpaulsmillerstavern.org 

PRESBYTERIAN     

St. James Presbyterian Church 

(The church next to K.W. Courthouse) 411 

Courthouse Lane. Worship with us on 

Sundays at 10:30 AM. Our music is a 

blend of contemporary & traditional 

hymns. Communion is the first Sunday of 

each month. Our Minister is Rev. Dr. John 

Turner, a native Scotsman.  

LUTHERAN 

NON DENOMINATION 

Women in the Word Community Bible 

Study! Discover a group of local ladies to 

pray with you, encourage you, and support 

you as we study God's Word 

together. Meetings will be each Monday 

night, from 6:30-7:45 p.m. at the King and 

Queen library branch (396 Newtown Road, 

St. Stephens Church) beginning September 

16 a new study of Twelve Women of the 

Bible Study Guide: Life-Changing Stories 

for Women Today, produced by Lifeway. 

Questions? Email Melissa Rice at 

mrsmelissarice@aol.com.    

Church Calendar 
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All branches of the Pamunkey 

Regional Library will be closed on 

Tuesday, Dec. 24 and Wednesday, 

Dec. 25 

 

King & Queen Library  

Family Movie Night Monday, Dec. 2, 

5:00 - 7:00 p.m. Yoga for Seniors 

Thursday, Dec. 5, 12, & 19, 12:30 - 

1:30 p.m. Family Storytimes Thursday, 

Dec. 5, 10:30 a.m. Call 804-769-1623 

or visit the library at 396 Newtown 

Road for more info. 

Upper King William Library  
Yoga for Seniors Tuesday, Dec 3, 10, 

& 17, 11:00 a.m. - noon “What the 

Library Means To Me” Reception 

Tuesday, Dec. 3, 6:30 - 7:30 p.m. All 

Ages. Mason Jar Christmas Saturday, 

Dec. 7, 10:30 - 11:30 a.m. Family 

Storytimes Wednesday, Dec. 4, 10:30 

a.m. Call 804-769-3731 or visit the 

library at 694-J Sharon Road for more  

Info. 

West Point Library 

Christmas on the Town Sunday, Dec. 

1, 1:00 - 5:00 p.m. Learning Microsoft 

Word Thursday, Dec. 5, 10:00 a.m. - 

noon 

Gingerbread Houses Saturday, Dec 7, 

10:30 - 11:30 a.m. Ages 5-11. Second 

Saturday Matinee Saturday, Dec. 14, 

Noon - 1:45 p.m. LEGOMania Friday, 

Dec. 20, 4:00 - 5:00 p.m. Ages 5-12. 

Family Storytimes Friday, Dec. 6, 

10:30 a.m. Call 804-843-3244 or visit 

the library at 721 Main Street for more 

info. 

West Point Library  
Jan. 6 at 6 pm. Helps with planning 

and funding activities and programs 

for the library. Great volunteer and 

networking opportunities. Contact the 

Library for more information: 

804.843.3244. 

Girl Scout Troop 4217 

Every other Sunday (Dec. 8, 22) from 

2:30-4 at Poroporone Church, lower 

King & Queen. Email  

wyatt.amyl@gmail.com or kelly.mago

vero@yahoo.com 

VFW and Auxiliary 8356  
Meets third Tuesday of the month at 

post in lower King William/West 

Point. VFW meeting is at 7 pm, 

Auxiliary is at 6 pm. Contact Post 

Commander (vfw8356@gmail.com) or 

A u x i l i a r y  P r e s i d e n t 

(kelly.magovero@yahoo.com) for 

membership and/or information. 

DCSE Service Point Assistance 

Entering the New Millennium DCSE 

Personnel will be at K&Q Social 

Services on the Third Thursday of each 

month from 9:30a.m. to 3:00p.m. to 

assist you with Child Support Related 

Questions and/or Inquiries. DCSE 

Contact Information: 1-800-468-8894 

Afternoon Off for Caregivers! 

Bring your senior loved ones to a 

special event on the third Wednesday 

of every month! Caregivers get an 

afternoon off 1:00-5:00p.m. while their 

seniors enjoy fellowship in a safe 

environment with fun-filled activities 

planned especially for  them. 

Information-registration, call 804-769-

0001. Sponsored by United Methodist 

Women, McKendree UMC, 4347 

Manfield Road, Manquin. 

Girl Scout Troop 1132 
Weekly meetings on Thursdays 

at 6pm at Mattaponi Vol. Rescue 

Squad Building. 

KW Children First Lions Club  

Meets on the 2nd Wednesday of each 

month at 7:00p.m. at the Crossroads 

Mission Center located at 694 K 

Sharon Road, King William. 

American Legion Post 314  

All members & Veterans welcome to 

meetings. Community Wide Saltfish 

Breakfast 1st & 3rd Saturday from 

8am-10am. PTSD Support Group held 

each Wed. night at 7PM, Post 314 

Bldg. Aylett 6250 Richmond-Tapp. 

Hwy. Rt. 360. Freedom is NOT Free. 

VFW Post 9501 

Members of the VFW Post & 

Auxiliary Central Garage meet the 

Second Thursday each month at 

7:00pm. Refreshments served after 

each business meeting. Contact 

commander James Brown 804-337-

7029 for Post membership and F. 

Gwathmey 994-2947 for Auxiliary 

membership. 

K.W. Rec Park 

KingWilliamRec.com.  

Mattaponi Crime Solvers 
serving King & Queen, King William, 

and town of West Point Tip line:(804)

769-3000 For more info on the Crime 

Solvers, 

contact: KQKWSolvers@aol.com. 

Remember If you see something, say 

something. 

Three Rivers SWCD Board of 

Directors Meetings 

Three  Rivers  Soi l  & Water 

Conservation District will hold their 

monthly Board of Directors meetings 

on the third Tuesday of each month. If 

you would like to attend, contact the 

office at (804)443-2327, ext. 4 for 

meeting place and time. The public is 

invited. 

Good Homes Needed For Good Pets 

Regional Animal Shelter, 20201 King 

William Road, King William 804-769-

4983. Kennel visiting hours Mon.–Fri. 

11a.m.-4p.m. Wed. eve. until 6pm., 

S a t . 1 1 a m . - 2 p m . 

w w w . p e t f i n d e r . c o m  e m a i l : 

animalshelter@kingwilliamcounty.us  

Help Wanted!  
If you love animals please consider 

becoming a foster parent. You provide 

a safe and loving home, Indian Rivers 

Humane Society will provide food and 

medical. Please call 804-885-3109 x2 

for further information. Someone will 

call you back. You can help save lives!  

King William T.E.A. Party 
KWTP meets the second and fourth 

Thursdays each month at 6:30 PM. 

Had enough of lies from the both 

major political parties; openly 

squeezing the middle class to pay off 

rich donors and poor voters? Take 

action, starting with effective strategies 

to deal with critical local, state and 

national issues. Meetings of KWTP are 

open to all citizens of good will. 

Usually at the Upper King William 

Library. Confirmation and lots more 

i n f o r m a t i o n  a t  F a c e b o o k 

and kwteaparty.com 

Southern States 

485 Sharon Rd. King William, 23086  
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Classifieds  

SERVICES 

BUSINESS INTERNET 

SERVICE: If your business in 

King William would like to get the 

new Atlantic Broadband Internet 

& Phone service, please contact 

me. I'm working with their regional 

rep, to help get people signed up. 

email: ABB@AylettVa.com      

Call or text: 804-874-3294 

High Speed Internet 
Order the High Speed Satellite 

Internet that is now available in 

King William and King & Queen!                                     

Speeds up to 30-Mbps down and                     

3-Mbps up.                                                  

Starting at $70/month.   

Order now by Calling 874-3294 

Computer Services & Repair      
Home or Business 

Call Armistead @ 874-3294 
Call Armistead.com 

Norman’s Tree Service:  Tree 

removal, topping, trimming, stump 

grinding, brush chipping, storm 

damage and tractor work. No job 

too big or small,  75 ft. bucket 

truck. Free Estimates, reasonable 

prices.  Licensed & Insured. 

Locally owned  & operated.       

Call 769-7197 

Steven’s Handyman Jr.:  

Reasonable, Quality Work, Well 

Experienced, Any type of Yard 

Work, Painting, Mulching, Tree 

Work, Grass Cutting,  Power 

Washing, Flooring and Decks 

etc. Free Estimates & Insured.             

Call 852-8403  

Auto Glass Installed: Bullzeye 

Glass, Windshield replacement,           

rock chip repair, same day                  

mobile service.                                                   

Direct billing for Insurance.                                                                                                            

Locally owned.                               

Call 804-335-4807 

Pressure Washing & Affordable 

Auto Detailing. Free Estimates. 

Vehicles Start At $80.00. Houses 

Start At $200.00. Decks, Gutters & 

Roof Cleaning. Call 804-901-8802 

MALLORY ELECTRIC 
Residential and Commercial 

electrical service and installations 

Also generator installations. 

Licensed and insured. BBB.     

Call: 746-4350                                              

for Service and Phone quotes. 

C. A. HARVEY FLOORS, LLC.   
Over  30 years of experience in 

installing and repairing hardwood 

and laminate floors.   We offer 

professional work at a reasonable 

price as well as being licensed and 

insured. Call for a  FREE estimate        

804-399-1124 

Sean’s Drain Cleaning Service 

LLC. Drain Cleaning inside/

outside & repair.  Toilets, sinks, 

showers and tubs. Free Estimates                               

Call: 804-387-6742 

Colonial Grounds-Total Lawn 

Care, Locally owned and operated, 

very dependable, reasonable rates 

and  satisfaction guarantee.                                            

Call Rick Lowe for free estimates.                         

Licensed & Insured                                 

804-445-3943 

CLEANING BY GINA: Home 

and Office Cleaning. Quality work 

at affordable rates. 20 plus years 

experience. Licensed & Insured. 

References available upon request.  

Contact                                             

Gina Lumpkin at: 804-822-1040 

Affordable Home Repairs 

Carpentry, Roofing, Siding, 

Replacement Windows, Gutters & 

Decks. 40 Years Experience. 

Licensed & Insured. BBB A+ 

Rating! Jim Martin 347-3812 

JOBS AVAILABLE 

Local construction company 

hiring in all aspects of 

construction. EOE, Drug free 

workplace. Apply in person at   

3240 King William Ave.,                             

West Point, VA  804-843-4700 

HELP WANTED HVAC 

Installer, Mechanic & Helper 

needed. Local. Call: 804-514-5604 

 

J. Sanders Construction 

Looking for immediate hire for 

Laborers, Pipe Layers, and Heavy 

Equipment Operators.  EEO, drug 

free work place.  Come in and 

apply in person at our office at:                    

3240 King William Ave                                         

West Point, 

VA.23181. Construction 

experience preferred                                              

Sharon Baptist Church is seeking 

a mature, part-time Secretary to 

work Tues. – Fri., 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 

p.m.  Proficiency with Microsoft 

Office applications including 

Word, PowerPoint & Excel 

required.  Duties include assisting 

church Pastor as well as other 

church administration 

responsibilities.  Please send 

resume to Personnel Committee,                     

Sharon Baptist Church;                    

901 Sharon Rd; King William, 

VA  23086                                                                                             

OR E-

mail DarlMills@AOL.com. 

For sale 

Seasoned Firewood for sale,             

all Oak and Hickory with delivery. 

Call 769-7197   

Seasoned Firewood for Sale. Sold 

by the dump truck load. Truck Size        

16' long x 8' wide, 4' high sides.           

Call "Mack" for additional details           

804-387-6762 

Buying  

We’re buying old items, 

antiques, old tools, old guns, 

swords, guitars & other 

instruments, military items, 

fishing equipment and other old 

items. If you’re cleaning out a 

house, shed, attic, etc.,                     

or having a yard sale,                                 

Call: 337-5329 

 

In an attempt to learn electronics 

repair, I'm looking for old or 

broken vintage stereo equipment 

and speakers, guitar amps, etc to 

clean up and fix up. Must be Free 

or cheap. Call or Text                 

804-874-3294 THANKS 

ANIMAL SERVICES 

Boarding, Twin Ponds Kennels, 

Indoor/Outdoor runs, heated & air 

conditioned. Obedience Training       

& Gun Dog Training.                              

Call Patty or Danny Waltman                                      

769-3095 or 370-8793 

www.twinpondskennels.com 

For RENT 

1 bedroom Apt. on 2nd floor of 

Rural Farm House in Aylett. 

Freshly painted and ready to    

move in!    $595.00 a month.                      

Includes stove, refrigerator, 

washer, dryer. Ideal for single 

person.  No Pets. Must have a  

good job, good credit                           

and a $595 deposit.                             

Call Joe 804-909-2471 

Aylett Area-Quaint 3 Bedroom, 

Bath, Eat in Kitchen, Large Deck, 

Stove, Refrigerator, Dishwasher. 

$925.00 Must have good job, good 

credit and $925.00 Deposit.                             

Call Joe 804-909-2471 

Aylett Area-Spacious 1 bedroom, 

bath, living Room, Eat in Kitchen, 

Stove, Refrigerator, Washer, Dryer. 

$595 month. NO PETS. Must have 

good job, good credit and $595 

deposit. Call Joe 804-909-2471 

mailto:DarlMills@AOL.com
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74 Timberland Road 
King William, VA 23086 

• Plumbing Repairs & Boilers 

• Additions & Renovations 
• Residential & Commercial 

Lawn Tractors ● Chain Saws ● Mow-
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